
LAKE of the OZARKS WOODCARVERS CLUB 

Monthly Newsletter April 2023 
Editor – John Heather 

Editor’s Email  jahgonefishin@gmail.com 

Club Web Page: http://www.lakeozarkswoodcarvers.org 

Club Email: lakeozarkswoodcarvers@gmail.com 

Club Address: P. O. Box 1372, Camdenton, MO 65020 
 

OFFICERS BOARD 

Doug Bibles President 573-286-1049 Bud Murray 
John Heather Vice President 913-558-2023 Tom Lease 

Lyle Mankey Secretary 573-745-1351 Vic Eckmann 

Judy McKinley Treasurer 417-531-1832 Carol Murray 

 Program Chairman  Rick Hartwig 

 Public Relations  Steve Hofstetter 

Roma France Web Site 573-434-2401 Janice Riner 
 
Important Dates 
March 29 Club Dinner at 6:00 at Lead Mine Country Store  
April 17 Pre-meeting class Steve Hofstetter Santa class at Community Christian Church at 4:00 
April 17 Club Meeting at Community Christian Church at 7:00 
April 21 and 22 Dogwood Festival demonstrating – see below for details 
April 24 UFO class at Camdenton Library 10:00 to 1:00, lunch afterwards 
April 26 27 28 Gary Falin caricature class at Community of Christ Church 
 

President’s Statement 
Greetings woodcarvers!  April brings warmer weather (Hopefully)!  Spring is in sight now.  Just a reminder of the 
club’s activities this month, April 21st and 22nd is the Dogwood festival!  The club will be demonstrating both 
days.  Check newsletter for times.  April 24th is our U.F.O at the Camdenton Library from 10:00 am till 1:00 pm 
with lunch after.  We will also hopefully have a guest carver Vladimir DavyDov stopping by.  We will keep you 
informed.  So get out and enjoy some pretty weather before the heat returns!  
 

See you at the meeting!  
 

Doug 
 

Meeting Notes 
Call to Order 7:02 pm 
 

Guests/New Members: Members 32, …Guests 1, Jerold Myer 
 

Minutes: Approved: Motion by John Heather, Second by Steve Hofstetter 
 

Treasurers Report:  
  Bal. 2-1-23  $5269.72 
  3 Deposit’s  $394.77 
  3 Checks  $179.37 
  Bal. 2-28-23 $5,485.12 
Misc. Expenses Year to date…… 
  Advertisement $438.50 
  Parts  $11.26 and $97.77 
  Project Exp. $52.81 
  Show Exp. $192.00 
  Building Rental $800, $600, $50 =$1450.00 
  Newsletter  $180.65 
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50/50 $17.50 won by: Jerold Meyer and donated to club 
 

Door Prize provided by Doug Bibles won by Harry Mason 
 

Snacks: provided by Fran Marsh, Carole Woodard, Marsha Middleton 
 

Pre-meeting Class: Steve Hofstetter doing a Santa Project. We need more projects and instructors. 
 

There will be a UFO (Unfinished Object) carving on April 24 from 10am-1pm at Camdenton Library 
 

Project Com.: Karen Ray, Loren Woodard, Pam Karl, Doug Bibles, John Heather 
 

Show Com. And Education Com. Need to meet 
 

Classes: Beginners, 10 signed up 6 came, Intermediate, 12 signed up 12 came 
 

Picnics: Spring: Post Office shelter Ha Ha Tonka, May 20th, 9am,  Summer: Bennet Springs, Sept. 9th  
 

Monthly Dinner Wed. March, 29th 6pm, Mennonite Country Store, YY HYW. Lead Mine 
 

Old Business: Need to organize committee meetings. 
 

New Business: Website is being redone.  
 

Club Auction set for the June meeting,  
 

We have a booth at the Dogwood Festival in the Middle School April 21st 5:30-8pm and April 22nd 9am-4pm. 
Volunteers are needed to man the booth and demonstrate.  
 

Barry Gentile reported on Vladimir DavyDov, a deep relief carver, is coming through the area.  We hope to get him 
to stop and do a presentation for the club.  As soon as details are available, we will inform everyone.  
 

Judy McKinley reported there are booth openings at a Fiber arts fair. 
 

Show & Tell 
 

Adjourn: Motion Tom Lease, 2nd Loren Woodard 
 

Membership Renewal   
It’s that time of year again.  It’s time to renew your membership.  Attached at the end of this newsletter is the 
renewal form.  Please fill it out and bring it with $20 to the next meeting or mail it to the address on the form.  If 
you haven’t renewed your membership, this is the last newsletter you will receive. 
 

Door Prize Providers 2023 
 April     Janice Riner 
 May     Karen Ray 
 June     Vic Eckmann 
  

Refreshment Providers 2023   
April      Rick Hartwig, Pam Karl 
May      Sue Eckmann, Rhonda Frank, Doug Green 
 

Open Carving 
There is an open carving on Tuesdays 9:00 to 11:30 at the Senior Center in Osage Beach and Wednesdays 8:15 to 
11:15 at the Peggy Summer Library on Jefferson Street, in Lebanon, MO.  The Laurie group is carving at the Senior 
Center on O Road on Wednesdays from 12:00 to 3:00.  The Camdenton group is carving at the Senior Center on 
Thursdays from 9:00 to 11:30.   
 

Club Meetings 
Club meetings are the third Monday of the month at 7:00 PM at the Community Christian Church 1064 N 
Business 5, Camdenton.  The church is located on North Business Route 5 near Casey’s. 
 

Raffle Project 
Project Committee: (Karen, Pam Karl, Lew, John, Doug) The 2023 project is a Nativity Scene.  Blanks are available.  
As this is a stylized project, we do not want the finished carving to be painted.  Each carving should be sanded and 
ready to finish.  John Heather and Loren Woodard will apply a clear finish to all the carvings to create a consistent 
appearance.   
 



Library Committee 
Pam Kasiske and Doug Bibles have updated the library. The library is a great resource.  Check it out.  Members 
who have checked out materials from the library are asked to return items after a 2-month period.  Items can be 
renewed.  
 

Jocularity  

• "The years between 50 and 70 are the hardest. You are always being asked to do things, and yet you are not 
decrepit enough to turn them down." T.S. Elliot 

• "At age 20, we worry about what others think of us… at age 40, we don’t care what they think of us… at age 
60, we discover they haven’t been thinking of us at all." Ann Landers 

• “It’s paradoxical that the idea of living a long life appeals to everyone, but the idea of getting old doesn’t 
appeal to anyone.” Andy Rooney 

• “The older I get, the better I used to be.” Lee Trevino 

• "I was thinking about how people seem to read the Bible a lot more as they get older, and then it dawned on 
me—they’re cramming for their final exam." George Carlin 

• "Everything slows down with age, except the time it takes cake and ice cream to reach your hips." John 
Wagnerf 

• "Grandchildren don’t make a man feel old, it’s the knowledge that he’s married to a grandmother that does." 
J. Norman Collie 

• "When your friends begin to flatter you on how young you look, it’s a sure sign you’re getting old." Mark 
Twain 

• "You know you are getting old when everything either dries up or leaks." Joel Plaskett 
 

Pre-meeting Classes 
The next class will be a Santa class put on by Steve Hofstetter. The class will start at 4:00 PM. 
 

Seminars 
Our seminars are open to all woodcarvers.  Unless otherwise stated, they will be held at the Community of Christ 
Church, 42 Sunset Dr, Camdenton (behind Hulett Chevrolet).  If you have seminar information that you want to 
share or need more information about the upcoming seminars, please contact John Heather at 913-558-2023.  All 
members are welcome to stop by during seminars to check them out and buy blanks.   
 

Date Class Cost Location 

April 26 27 28 Gary Falin Caricatures Class $160 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

May 22 23 24 Loren Woodard Santa Class $105 plus blank Loren Woodard’s Studio 

June 21 22 23 John Engler Relief Carving Class $180 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

July 18 19 Warren Rauscher Chip Carving Class $120 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

August 14 15 16 Stu Martin Indian & Mountain Man Class $150 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

September 18 19 20 Roger Stegall Caricatures Class $165 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

October 18 19 20 Debbe Edwards Realistic Animals Class $170 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

November 13 14 15 16 Fred & Elaine Stenman Relief Carving Class $160 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

December 4 5 Doug Bibles Painting Class $35 per day Community of Christ Church 

 

Editor’s Note 
It is my goal to issue the newsletter on the first Monday of each month.  If you have something you would like in-
cluded, please get it to me by the last Monday of each month.  You can email it to me at jah-
gonefishin@gmail.com.  Any comments or suggestions are welcome.  I can be reached at 913 558 2023.  
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Show and Tell 

 

 
Loren Woodard’s Bark Class 

 
Renee Barr 

 
John Heather 

 
Janice Riner 

 
Richard Wallace 

 
Loren Woodard 

 
Loren Woodard 



 
Terry Wells 

 
Terry Wells 

 
Terry Wells 

 
Steve Hofstetter 

 
Steve Hofstetter 

 
Steve Hofstetter 

 
Rich Ovans 



 
John Heather 

 
Steve Hofstetter 

 
Janice Riner 

 
Ernie Campbell 

 
Ernie Campbell 

 
Mark Sturgis 

 
Karen Ray 

 
Karen Ray 



 
Karen Ray 

 
Karen Ray 

 
Barry Gentile 

 
A Leprechaun 



 
LAKE OF THE OZARKS WOODCARVERS CLUB 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 

Please fill in all information legibly.   

 

NAME___________________________________________________ YEAR ___________ 

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY METHOD?      MAIL_____ or E-MAIL______  (E-MAIL IS PREFERED) 

ADDRESS ________________________________________________________________ 

CITY _________________________________ STATE ______________ ZIP ____________ 

HOME PHONE ______________________ CELL PHONE ___________________________ 

E-MAIL __________________________________________________________________ 

MEMBERSHIP ($20.00) _____________ CASH _____________ CHECK ________________ 

DATE ______________ 

MAIL WITH YOUR PAYMENT TO: LAKE OF THE OZARKS WOODCARVERS, P.O. BOX 1372, CAMDENTON, MO. 65020 

 

 

     


